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Programs and Speakers

The Midnight Assassin:  

In 1885, the city of Austin, Texas was in a 

citywide panic after the ritualistic 

slaughtering of seven women over the 

course of twelve months.   Three years 

later, when Jack the Ripper carried out a 

similar series of killings in the Whitechapel 

district of London, England, Scotland Yard 

detectives speculated that he was the 

Austin killer who had traveled overseas to 

continue to carry out his "diabolical work." 

Please turn to page 7 for the rest of the story.

July 12

Skip Hollandsworth

American Author

July 19

Lions International

Alert Emergency Response

July 26

J.C.Hyer Campers and

Host Families

August 2

Dr Koonsman

Methodist Hospital Dallas

Club meetings are from 12:10 – 12:55 PM every Wednesday

Very Important Information
The CUB newsletter is published every Monday 
by Noon. Please submit any stories and photos 
no later than the Friday before. Accepted 
formats are JPG for photos and word for text. 
Email to Sara.kitto@oakclifflions.org



Club and District Events

District 2-X1 First Cabinet Meeting
July 22, 2017

First United Methodist Church

414 W. Broad Street Forney, TX 75126

“Pulling Together as We Serve”

Registration begins at 8 AM. Meeting begins at 9 AM. 

Meeting will conclude at Noon.

Taco Tuesday’s
1st Tuesday of each month

Club meeting at

La Calle Dolce

6 PM

415 West 12th Street

First Meeting is August 1, 2017

Lion Senada Rustic sent a 

Friendship Flag to her cousin 

and he presented it to the 

President of the Lions Club 

Arnes in Norge, Norway. 

Pictured is the President, 

Lion Sven Brathen (on right) 

and cousin Benjamin Saldo

(on left)



From The President

Lions, 

My hat is off to our new Tail Twister, Lion Perry Flowers.  If you 

have not heard by now, instead of potentially penalizing you for 

attending a meeting, we are going to potentially reward you by 

allowing everyone to bid on auction items that are donated from 

the club.  Evidently, this idea was very well received opening day.  

Lion Flowers procured a $200.00 painting from Lion Reilly, who 

actually painted it herself.  

Once the procedure was explained the bidding began 

immediately.  Within seconds, Lion Metzger bid $50 with the 

condition that she is high bid.  Naturally, being so excited, we did 

and then revealed to the crowd who the local artist is!

Let me further explain how we intend to continue this momentum 

for the next 12 months.  Lion Flowers has a sign-up sheet for you 

to select a week.  We ask that you donate an item of $10 value or 

more.  It can be new or used.  It can be an item or a gift card, but 

obviously not expired.   Should you have tickets or a gift card that 

needs to be auctioned on a week that is not yours, we will gladly 

move you up if no other timely donation is about to expire.  

You should also know, that your donation, or your purchase of a 

donation, will be one of the qualifiers for 100% Lion during our 

2018 awards ceremony.  I hope you will support this new program.  

Last we will still be doing the 50/50 ticket draw before and during 

the meeting.  The winning ticket must be present.  The winning 

ticket must claim and not return the money to the pot.   The two 

reasons should be a good incentive to get you back to lunch with 

us, if we have not seen you in a while!

Lion John



Pictures tell the Rest of the Story…..



Pictures tell the Rest of the Story…..

Lions and Their Guests

Past President Lion Carol Donovan 

and her mom Vernie Crabtree

Lion Senada Rustic and her 

daughter Hanna Rustic and 

mom Bahra Ibrulj

Lion Chris King 

and daughter 

Allison King



How to Contact Your Club Officers

President Lion John McCall Jr       john@attorneymccall.com

1st VP                    Lion Tasie Semos aksemos@sbcglobal.net

2nd VP                   Lion Diana Ezzell diana.ezzell@yahoo.com

3rd VP                    Lion Paul Nielson paul@texaspnc.com

Secretary               Lion Nia MacKay                 niamackay@aol.com

Treasurer Lion Stan Altschuler alt7811@sbcglobal.net

Chaplain Lion Judy Porter judy-porter@sbcglobal.net

Lion Tamer Lion Brooks Morrow brooks.morrow@lpl.com

Tail Twister Lion Perry Flowers perryflowers@ebby.com

Join us for the Farmer’s Market

July 8th and 22nd

8:00 AM – Noon

Check Facebook for the latest updates: 

Oak Cliff Lions Club Farmers Market
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Bookend Questionnaire

Thank you for volunteering to serve as a bookend. Please present the answers to this 

questionnaire when it’s your day to serve!

1) I joined the Oak Cliff lions in year

2) My sponsor was/is 

3) I live in the neighborhood of 

4) My occupation is/was

5) The reason I joined this club is/are 

6) My favorite memory of this club is

7) Very few people know that I 

8) My fantasy career/hobby would be 



Lions July Birthdays
8th - Luke Mallinson
9th - Nora Mercado 
11th – Francis Stinnett 
12th Mark Drennan 
13th - Judy Porter 
17th – Sheryll McKay 
18th - Ruben Esquivel 
19th - Mike Lott 
21st - Diana Ezzell
23rd – Cris Romero 
28th - Carole Sprague 
and Steve Elwell 
30th - Delia Jasso

Other Stuff You Should Know…

Sunshine & Care

All sunshine and care requests can be reported to our Club Chaplain, 

Lion Judy Porter - judy-porter@sbcglobal.net – prior to the meeting.

Other Stuff You Should Know…

Please keep the following Lions and their families in your prayers; Wanda 

Boyce, wife of Lion Danny Boyce. Lion Irvin Gainer, PP Lion John McCall Sr., 

and Lion Dave Lipscomb.

Story Continues from Pg. 1…

Skip Hollandsworth grew up in Wichita 

Falls, Texas and  attended TCU in Fort 

Worth. Since 1989, he has been a staff 

writer at Texas Monthly magazine, where 

he has received several journalism 

awards.  He has been a finalist four times 

for a National Magazine Award, the 

magazine industry’s equivalent of the 

Pulitzer Prize, and in 2010 he won the 

National Magazine Award in feature 

writing for “Still Life,” his story about a 

young man who, after suffering a crippling 

football injury in high school, spent the 

next 33 years in his bedroom, unable to 

move.  The 2012 movie "Bernie", which 

he co-wrote with Richard Linklater, is 

based on another of his stories, "Midnight 

in the Garden of East Texas," published in 

Texas Monthly in 1998. 
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